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Dear Members of the Search Committee: 
 
I am pleased to submit my application for president of Bristol Community College. With over 20 years 
of progressively responsible positions in higher education and a deep appreciation for the transformative 
power of a community college education, I hope that you will find my skills and experiences to be an 
excellent fit for Bristol’s next president. While my attached resume outlines my professional 
accomplishments, I wanted to highlight a few items that I think are particularly relevant for your search. 
 
My career in education began on a traditional academic path. I trained first as a labor historian and then 
in women’s studies. It was my teaching experience at the Community College of Philadelphia and 
Delaware County Community College that ignited my passion for the community college mission. 
While my professional path took me to other areas of administration, including non-credit programs, 
business development, enrollment management and student affairs, I hold a deep appreciation for the 
essential role faculty play in meeting the institutional mission.   
 
Strategic Planning 
As president of SUNY Ulster, I led the development of the college’s strategic plan. I am especially 
proud of the robust participation from the community in the discussions on our mission, vision, and 
values and priorities for the next five years. After a year-long process, we arrived at a focused plan with 
four goals. It is a plan that prepares us well to continue to respond to the evolving landscape and serve 
the needs of this community. Grounded in advancing institutional effectiveness, the plan articulates a 
commitment to continuous improvement as the means to ensure our relevance moving forward. I am 
particularly proud of the fact that employee work-life satisfaction is recognized as a critical strategic 
imperative. Not only does it enable the institution to attract and retain a world-class workforce, but it 
also highlights the need to constantly nurture a culture of support and success for all.    
 
Student Success  
My pathway to the presidency began in enrollment management and student success, and that has 
remained a priority. In Connecticut, I led the team tasked with implementing Guided Pathways reforms 
at scale. This has included a redesign of student onboarding and academic advising. In addition, our 
reform efforts informed Board of Regents’ policies related to developmental education, accelerated 
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from Aspen, SUNY Ulster launched 12 research-informed key performance indicators (KPIs) that the 
leadership team and trustees consider annually. Leading, rather than lagging, indicators, the KPIs 
provide the ability for early interventions. Further disaggregating the data by race and other 
demographics, we are able to focus on the fact that not all students have the same college experience and 
work to close opportunity gaps. Further, Aspen’s “Community College 3.0” framework challenges all 
community college leaders to think beyond traditional success metrics to consider economic outcomes. 
SUNY Ulster, traditionally a transfer-focused college, has begun to include transfer programs in our 
workforce mission. As a newly selected Aspen Institute Presidential Fellow, I am happy to be 
embarking on work to better consider economic data, as that is critical to our mission of advancing 
economic mobility.  
 
Diversity, Equity and Inclusion 
In 2023, SUNY Ulster secured the designation of an emerging Hispanic Serving Institution (HSI). 
Membership in the Hispanic Association of Colleges and Universities (HACU) has advanced our 
understanding of how to better serve our Hispanic students, informed our focus on the college KPIs, 
provided critical professional development and expanded scholarship access for students.  
 
While in Connecticut, I implemented a holistic advising program. The expansion of advising was a bold 
attempt to shift the student-to-advisor ratio from 750:1 to 250:1. This provided an opportunity to revise 
staff recruitment and hiring practices to reflect values of diversity and inclusion. In a state where college 
staff identify overwhelmingly as while, 46 percent of the new advising team identified as Black, 
Hispanic or other races/ethnicities. Having advisors resemble our student population was a critical step 
forward.  
 
Financial Management  
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opportunities for students with disabilities and was appointed as the community college representative to 
the Lieutenant Governor’s Commission on Two Generation Poverty. In Connecticut,  
I worked closely with the legislative sponsors of Connecticut’s free community college—and was the 
only community college administrator to do so. In all cases, I have relied on my ability to translate data 
in a way that is compelling and meaningful for our stakeholders.    
 
Alumni and Board Relations  
One of the more unique aspects of my candidacy is that I have served as a trustee for a liberal arts 
college in Virginia for the past six years. For three of those years, I also served as the president of the 
college’s Alumnae and Alumni Association. I believe that experience strengthened my relationship with 
my own board. I have an understanding and appreciation for clear and effective board communication 
and engagement. I worked diligently to enhance shared governance by more closely integrating the 
Board in the life of the college.  
 
I cannot complete this letter without sharing my personal reasons for submitting my application. 
Bristol’s outstanding reputation as an excellent college with two “gateway cities” captured my attention. 
My husband, born and raised in the Commonwealth, has deep Fairhaven roots. We return to visit our 
family several times a year and I’m familiar with the vibrant community. We would welcome the 
opportunity to return to family and a place that already feels like home.  
 
The last few years have challenged all of us to adapt far more quickly than expected to the changing 
landscape of higher education. It has been a time of stress for faculty, staff and our students. If chosen as 
Bristol Community College’s next president, you will find me to be an empathetic leader committed to 
the values of shared governance and service to the college and the community. I will bring my passion 
and enthusiasm to the college every day to make students, faculty, staff, alumni and community proud.  
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Alison Buckley, Ed.D. 


